
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT  7.30 P.M. ON  05.09.23
9.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. Jennifer Yuill, Evan Owen and Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams (Gwynedd Council).
9.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Steffan Chambers (Chairman), Nia Rees (Vice Chairman), Sion Ifor Williams, John Ceri Evans, Sian Edwards, Edward Williams, Edward Griffiths, Beth Bailey, Denise Stone, William Hooban.
9.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman did not have any announcements to make.
9.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on July 4th 2023 were found to be correct. 
9.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising from the minutes.
9.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Nobody declared an interest on any matters.
9.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:-  Because of the Eisteddfod and holidays I only had three meetings in August and all were to do with the Railway closure from 2 September to early December.
The railway will not re-open for half term in October, there will not be a train shuttle from Harlech to Pwllheli, there will not be a through bus from Barmouth to Machynlleth to catch the connections at Machynlleth station. There will be two types of replacement train/buses, a large bus that will stop at the main stations and a smaller bus that will stop at all stations. A train/bus timetable is to be printed, but at the time of writing this report it had not been circulated.I would assume that the replacement train/buses will stop at the usual stops in Talybont, by Tony’s and Dyffryn Ardudwy by the Post Office. I have not had information about whether tickets can be purchased on the train/buses. Passengers are expected to get their tickets via the internet. Once I get an update on the arrangements I will circulate them.I understand that there will be further railway closures in 2024 but no details as yet. We managed to get one four carriage trains, one each way for the Eisteddfod and busy times in August.Talks are ongoing between the Llanbedr Beer Festival and Transport for Wales regarding extra buses for the event on 15 and 16 September. TfW want the numbers of people involved.I have been told that there is a shortage of available buses.Gwynedd Council is going ahead with consultation regarding Article 4, which is pressing for planning permission to change a domestic property into a second home of holiday let. The Snowdonia National Park is to do the same, but from my information the SNP are several months behind Gwynedd and as I have pointed out previously there could be confusion.Gwynedd has extended the grant scheme for bring empty homes back into use and now include holiday/second homes being available for grant aid. I am getting many complaints about the weeds everywhere. This is because Gwynedd have been restricted on the use of weed killers and on grass cutting.Fishing line recycling bins have now been installed in several places along the Gwynedd coastline including Trefor, Pwllheli, Cricieth and Barmouth where fishermen and the public will be able to dispose of their old fishing line.Cyngor Gwynedd has congratulated the county’s pupils on their success in their GCSE results.These are very positive results and the pupils are to be warmly congratulated. We want to see every pupil succeeding and prospering. Gwynedd also thank ed the teachers and schools’ staff for their constant hard work throughout the year.There has been a slight delay in starting the ‘breakfast club’ at our local school, but the head is sorting out some issues and hopes to start as soon as possible.Noa Williams from Ysgol Ardudwy has won a National competition for the new 20 mph signs and her design 
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will appear all over Wales. Locally most of Talybont and Dyffryn Ardudwy will be 20mph and cannot be 30mph because of accident records and no pavements. I am still waiting to hear whether the 40 mph between Talybont and Dyffryn will be 30 mph or 40 mph as there are pavements and street lights and the road is wide enough.In the next few months Gwynedd Council will hold several meeting to consider the reduction in money from the Welsh Government. All Gwynedd departments have already been asked for suggested savings. From my information Gwynedd is already £5 million short just to cover rising costs and inflation. As I have been pointing out for months there will be a reduction in services and the community councils will have to step in to help meet local needs. I have been contacted about a vehicle been abandoned on the Talybont car park with four flat tyres. Now moved. Concerns have been expressed by local residents that the vehicle is on a jack and could be a problem. Have referred the matter to local highway officials. Up to date information and consultations are available on the Gwynedd Council web site.I am available on 01341 242758 or Cynghorydd.eryljones-williams@gwynedd.llyw.cymru or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com
9.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Erection of two storey detached dwelling (Revised design to that previously approved under planning reference NP5/58/PIAW365C dated 21/06/2011)  - Plot 3, O.S. Field No. 9687, Penybont, Talybont (NP5/58/365H)

Support this application.
9.9  MATTERS ARISING
A    Budget Plan 

It was reported that the Council had spent £15,773.52 (including bank charges) since the start of the new financial year and this was £15,562.66 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. 
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers reported that there was nothing further to discuss about the above Group since the last Council meeting but it was now  time to stop the questionnaire and start the analysis process. Cllr. Nia Rees reported that she has a meeting with year 7 pupils of Ysgol Ardudwy who are from this area on the 18th of this month.
C   Village Hall
It was reported that a meeting of the committee had been held on the 4th of this month and that Mr. Jonathan Ensor was now the manager of the hall and that groups were carrying on to use the hall. Also it was reported that there are plans to turn the cafe into a community hub as well when looking at the Land Register there are old names still on it and Cllr. William Hooban agreed to deal with this issue.
D   Develop Car Park
It was reported that the SPF grant application had been made and has been sent to Gwynedd Council since the 14th of July but no reply has yet been received.
E   Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteries and play park
Nothing to report on the above except it was informed that the flower box that has been placed in front of the noticeboard in the village will be removed and also Cllr. William Hooban agreed to fix the door of the noticeboard.
F   Play Park
It was reported that the SPF grant application had been made and has been sent to Gwynedd Council since the 14th of July but no reply has yet been received. It was agreed that it was necessary to have a contingency plan in case the grant application was not successful in order to order equipment.
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G   Council’s Website
It was reported that any material for the website should be sent to Cllr. William Hooban and also that training of how to use the television needs to be arranged so that a hybrid committee can be held if necessary..


H   HAL
Cllr. Denise Stone reported that she had attended the  meeting with HAL on behalf of the Council on the 27th of July and was well represented. The Clerk reported that a copy of the minutes of this meeting had been sent to the Members. She had also received information about income and expenditure having been cut down which had been made and received in July and she had forwarded this email to all Members. The Chairman further reported that he had attended a meeting at the village hall, Llanbedr on the 3rd of August to discuss the way forward between the area's Community Councils and HAL. The Clerk further reported that she had forwarded minutes of this meeting to all Members with also an email which the Clerk of Llanbedr Council had sent to HAL. The Clerk stated that she had received an email from HAL on Thursday evening 24th of last month stating that a meeting with the Community Councils would held in an hour. She had forwarded this to the representatives of the Council and also to all the  Members. It was agreed to pay the sum that was due for the last 5 months which was £4,609.90.
I   Standing Orders and Financial Regulations
The Clerk reported that she had put this matter on the agenda because the Internal Auditor had stated that these Rules must be reviewed annually. The Clerk reported further that she had received a copy of Revised Standing Orders from One Voice Wales and she had also added the statements which were in red in the Financial Rules. It was agreed to adopt the Amended Standing Orders and also to adopt the additions contained in the Financial Rules.
J   Christmas 2023

The Clerk stated that she had received an e-mail from Knightmovers asking if the Council wanted any christmas trees this year and it was decided to purchase one tree for Talybont. Cllr. Beth Bailey reported that she had contacted Gwynedd Council to ask if christmas lights could be installed on the lamps in both villages. It was agreed to order 4 of these lights. Cllr. Nia Rees reported that she had been to see them at Huws Gray and they had stated that they had already ordered a tree and it was agreed that the Council ordered the lights to be installed on this tree and asked Huws Gray to order them. 
9.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Gwynedd Council –Highways Department

Received a letter from the above informing the Council that the work of cutting back the overgrowth on footpath no. 61 would be done in August.
B   Mrs Rhian Davenport
Received an e-mail from the above stating that the wall on the junction of Glanrhos road needs attention as the upper part of the wall has fallen and that the lower part is now dangerous and motorists scratch their cars on it. It was decided to forward this e-mail to the Highways Department, Gwynedd Council.
C   Mr. Kevin Chambers
Received an e-mail from the above informing the Council that he intends to transfer houses under his ownership to Gwynedd Council so that they can rent them out to local people and asking for the Council’s support with this. It was agreed to support his plans with regard to the houses but unfortunately it was not possible to offer the people that live along the high street in the village parking permits so as to be able to use the new proposed car park as a parking place.
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9.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £76,565.12 in the current account and  £4,614.30 in the reserve account.       
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Gwynedd Council      - £4,000.00  -   contribution to keep the public toilet in Talybont open

Gwynedd Council        -  £282.00  -    internal audit 2022/23

Mrs Annwen Hughes  -  £492.80 (wages) + £218.45 costs = £711.25 (July & August)
Evergreen                     -  £845.00 –    cut grass in cemeteries (July & August)
Mr. G. J. Williams        -  £252.00 -     cut grass in various locations in Talybont (July & August)
Mr. Gary Martayn     - £1,293.00  -    cut grass in play parks, football field and around benches (July & August)
These payment have to be made in three installments because the Council's maximum to pay online payments is £6,000.
The above payments were processesed by the Chairman, Cllr. Steffan Chambers and Cllr. William Hooban approved the payments and permission was granted to the Clerk/Treasurer to make payment on line or by cheque at the end of the meeting. It was agreed to transfer a sum of money from the current account into the deposit account.
Monies received since last meeting
Customs & Excise      -      £276.32 -   repayment of V.A.T

Gwynedd Council     - £25,000.00 -   half precept payment

Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £156.60 - translation services 
Applications for financial contributions

Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure - £4,609.90 – payment for the last 5 months

9.12  ANY OTHER MATTERS

It was decided to contact the Highways Department, Gwynedd Council to draw to their attention that trees and ivy need to be cut down alongside the road past Glasfryn over towards Pentre Mawr and also along the roadside behind London House.

It was noted that the public footpath behind the Yr Ysgethin pub needs attention.
SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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